
From: Sharon Catchpole 

Sent: Monday, April 10, 2023 12:37 PM 

To: Hoelscher, Rob - FS, SD <Robert.Hoelscher@usda.gov> 

Subject: [External Email]Newark Drilling 

[External Email) 

If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/ unexpected topic; 

Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments. 

Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam Abuse@usda goy 

To whom it may concern: 

We, Robert and Sharon Catchpole, as property owners and tax payers of Custer County since 1988, 

are very concerned about t he exploratory gold drill ing proposed by F3 LLC. Information on 

environmental impact is essential before any plans to drill are made! The income generated by any 

mining pales in comparison to t he beauty of t he Black HIiis. Clean water and land contaminat ion by 

any type of mining for t he benefit of corporat ions finances are unacceptable. 

We urge t his drill ing to be denied immediately. 

Respectfully, 

Robert Catchpole 

Sharon Catchpole 




